From: "Johnston, Sadhu" <Sadhu.Johnston@vancouver.ca>

To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL"

CC: "City Manager's Correspondence Group - DL"

Date: 6/12/2020 9:16:02 AM

Subject: Upcoming IB: Pop-up Plazas and Parklets

## Dear Mayor and Council,

The City of Vancouver will be installing its first temporary plaza on Friday June 12, 2020 at  $27^{th}$  and Fraser as part of its ongoing COVID recovery efforts. The plaza will be the first in a number of new spaces City staff will be creating in the coming weeks to give people space to eat, visit, rest, and enjoy the weather while maintaining a safe distance from others. Staff will also be installing a number of new parklets in the Downtown East Side on Friday to support local residents as services reopen and additional space as needed.

Mayor and Council will be receiving a briefing memo from staff on these initiatives. We will be notifying the public about the temporary plaza and parklet program via our BIA partners, a media bulletin and via City social media channels.

Best, Sadhu

Sadhu Aufochs Johnston | City Manager Office of the City Manager | City of Vancouver 604.873.7627 | sadhu.johnston@vancouver.ca

Pronouns: he, him, his



The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the Musqueam, Squamish, and Tsleil-Waututh peoples.